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There has been only one meeting of this Committee in the new municipal year with the main items on the agenda being The Corporate Improvement/Best Value Performance Plan and Carlisle Renaissance Funding Delivery.

This was the 3rd and final scrutiny of the plan before being referred to the Council for adoption.  Following on from earlier work of the Committee relating to the introduction of area team working and new waste collection services, the Committee was particularly concerned that there should be a genuine attempt to involve the public at a local level in decisions affecting the area they live in.

Similarly we were supportive of plans to improve the environmental performance of the Council itself.  Something again that the Committee has been urging the Council to commit to for some time.

Whilst the Corporate Plan has now been through all the Overview & Scrutiny Committees several times and their comments been incorporated in the final version referred to Council for adoption, monitoring and scrutinising, Carlisle Renaissance is proving problematical and a real challenge to members.

Carlisle Renaissance is such a large all encompassing subject and involves so many partners that it is proving difficult for members to come to grips with.  It had been hoped that with the breaking down of the funding delivery to more specific projects that that would give O & S Committees the opportunity to become involved in both the ‘design’ stages as well as monitoring progress.  However, once again it appeared that decisions regarding for example the Castle Street project had already been made without any O & S input. 

Lack of member involvement and control over Carlisle Renaissance is a matter of concern for all members and we are urging that the Executive to take steps to rectify this.  In the meantime the Chairman, Vice-chairman of Infrastructure O & S, Director of Carlisle Renaissance and the Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer will be meeting to consider a mechanism by which this committee can more effectively scrutinise Carlisle Renaissance.       

